
Term 2 ,  Week 7,  8  June,  2023  

Dear Parents, Caregivers, and Whānau 

 

On behalf of the Riverview School community, I want to pass on our congratulations to Mr Toa 

Faneva, a school parent, who was awarded the MNZM for services to Māori in the King’s 

Birthday Honours list over the weekend.   

 

The fencing contract has gone extremely well, and it is expected to be finished by the                

beginning of next week.  The Mr Fencer company has been excellent to work with and we 

thank the company for a job well done. 

 

We have some important events coming up, including: 

 The school disco next Friday (16 June).  This is the first disco we have been able to hold 

for around two years, so there is a sense of excitement.  Years 1 and 2 children come 

from 5:30 – 6:30pm, and a parent/adult is asked to stay during that time, please.  Years 3 

– 6 come from 7 – 8:30pm to dance the night away.  See the advertisement later in this 

newsletter.  Volunteers are required to help and, if you are able, please call Tahlia 

021910311 or Lorraine 02108457689.         

 Inter-School Cross Country.  As explained earlier in the term, most of our fields have 

been unavailable this term, so we postponed our school cross country until Term 3.  

However, we have put together teams for the Senior Inter-School event next Tuesday 

(13th) out at the Kapiro Farm and the Junior event at the Bay of Islands International 

Academy on the morning of June 21.  Families of participants will have letters coming 

home.  We wish these runners well. 

 Around 30 of our senior students have been selected to take part in the Project Island 

Song Floating Classroom on Friday – a conservation-focused day trip out into the Bay of 

Islands to work on projects such as planting, trapping, and cleaning.  We wish them well. 

 

A safety message:  parents, please do not to park on the bus bay island.  On Tuesday, there 

were two large SUVs and a ute up on it.  It causes problems for the buses and requires            

students to cross the bus bay where buses are moving.  Can parents also please walk your 

children around the bus bay footpath and not across the bus bay? 

 

Ngāti Rēhia combined schools Kapa haka Festival:  This will be held at the Whitiora Marae on 

Thursday 31 August.  Riverview School is the “host” school this year, which includes some 

fundraising efforts, and quite a number of practical jobs on the day.  There will be some hui 

coming up where you can join the whānau team helping with this.  Riverview School will have 

two performing roopu: a senior group and a junior group. 

Looking ahead, please note these important dates: 

• Thursday 29 June is the last school day for Term 2          P.T.O.
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• Monday 17 July is the first day of Term 3 

• Friday 18 August is our mid-term break in the middle of Term 3.  This is coordinated with the 

KKHS mid-term break. 

 

The Board of Trustees holds its next meeting in the staffroom at 6:30pm on Wednesday 21 June. 

 

For the Children 

 

Ken McLeay, Principal 

PB4L HEARTWISE Expectations 
 
Tuesday this week was 'Two-for Tuesday' for tokens. 
 
Students that are still on Leg 1, Waka 1 or 2 were rewarded with up to three double tokens.   That 
means that, instead of getting one token for an example of HEARTWISE behaviour, they could get 
TWO.  This can only happen three times on a 'Two-for Tuesday'. 
 
For people that are on Leg 1, Waka 3 and higher, they were rewarded with one double token (i.e. 
two tokens for one example of HEARTWISE behaviour).    
 
In other words, students got two for one (up to a maximum of three times for Leg 1 
Waka 1 and 2, and once for Leg 1 Waka 3 and higher). 
 
We will have more Two-for Tuesdays over the year.  



Riverview School                   

recipe book $15.  Call 

into the school office to 

view or purchase via 

Kindo. 
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